
 

 

 

Circular No. (15) of 2022 

On 

Launching “Jahiz” initiative to empower talents in the Federal Government and 

upskill them with Future Skills 

 

To All Ministries and Federal Entities, 

 

The Federal Authority for Government Human Resources (FAHR) extends its greetings 

and wishes you continued success.  

With reference to the Cabinet’s decision to adopt “Jahiz” initiative to empower talents 

in the Federal Government and upskill them with future skills which aims to: 

 Enhance the readiness of federal government employees across all government 

functional levels. 

 Enhance the government entities’ performance, productivity, and readiness for the 

future. 

 Ensure that government leaders and staff are fully ready for the future and are 

equipped with the necessary future skills. 

The Authority is pleased to announce the launch of "Jahiz" Digital Platform which will 

serve all federal government employees through 2 main tracks that are dedicated to 

building future skills. The first track focuses on the leadership level, whereas the second 

one seeks to build employees’ future skills across other functional levels. 

Therefore, the Authority will hold introductory workshops for the purpose of introducing 

the initiative, demonstrating its role, and highlighting its importance in supporting federal 

government employees and preparing them for the future. The table below includes 

details about the workshops: 

Workshop Target Audience Venue Date Timing 
First Workshop Human Resources Managers 

and Training Experts 
Virtual 18 November 

2022 
10:00 AM – 11:30 
AM 

Second 
Workshop 

All government sector 
employees 

Virtual 22 November 
2022 

10:00 AM – 11:30 
AM 

First Workshop All government sector 
employees 

Virtual 25 November 
2022 

10:00 AM – 11:30 
AM 

 

Accordingly, you are kindly requested to nominate 2 employees from your esteemed 

entity to attend the first workshop and direct the concerned team members to issue an 

internal circular inviting interested staff to join the remaining workshops. 



 

 

 

Best regards, 

 

 

 

The Federal Authority for Government Human Resources 

 

To send the nominations, kindly reach out to Bushra Al Ali, Human Resources 

Planning Executive, via phone number: 042319059, or email address: 

balali@fahr.gov.ae 

 

Issued on 16th of November 2022 
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